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Meeting Summary:  May 16, 2007
Chair: Susan Walkama
Next meeting June 20 at 2:30 PM at CCPA Rocky Hill
CT BHP Mixed Service Protocol

The Subcommittee participants worked with the BHP agencies and CTBHP/VO at this meeting to clarify and amend the “mixed service protocol”.  Early in the BHP organizational process the Provider Advisory subcommittee received assurances that more than one level of care could be concurrently authorized where appropriate. The BHP clinical management committee developed the protocol grid that formed the basis of the meeting discussion.  
The purpose of the mixed service protocol as outlined in the handout:

 There are occasions under CT BHP when members may require two distinct behavioral health services simultaneously.   For example, this situation may occur when a child residing in a Level 1 Group Home receives outpatient treatment services with a community-based provider or when a client receives psychiatric treatment in a Partial Hospital Program and simultaneously receives methadone maintenance services.  The purpose of the attached CT BHP Mixed Service Protocol is to identify behavioral health services that CT BHP permits to be utilized concurrently and thus may permit concurrent open authorizations.  

This protocol will provide guidance to the Care Managers at CT BHP when services are being authorized.  The protocol will also serve as a guide for providers when they are requesting authorization for services.  It is hoped that this will align expectations with regard to permissible concurrent authorizations.

BHP will review the protocol changes proposed at this meeting and present revisions at the June 20th meeting: the Subcommittee will bring recommendations to the Council.

Other

· Enhanced Care Clinic billing for concurrent psychiatric medication evaluation and clinical evaluation does need to be established; DSS was questioned if existing codes could be used while the state Medicaid plan is amended.  BHP suggested follow up at June meeting.

· Intensive Outpatient Program (IOP) three-hour minimum is under discussion with the Clinical Management Committee.  BHP will come back to the SC regarding this.

· The Extended Day Treatment (EDT) model is under review; clarifying the IOP model will assist in the ET review.  

